
From the Editor … August 2015

Dear Evergreener’s

A quarter of the year is gone! As we look forward to April, we continue to hope

and pray for much needed rain. Despite Day Zero being shifted to 2019 we must

continue to adhere to the current water restrictions and use 50 litres of water

per person per day. We said goodbye to Claire McKinnon our Rescom

chairman and thank her for all her hard work during her short tenure as

chairman. Claire will be taking pic's for the picture notice board on 13 April

from 10h30. If you have not had your picture taken or would like a new one

done, now is the time. These pic's are a nice way of getting to know fellow

residents. Dave D'Alton has taken over the reigns as Chairman and Chris

Bennett as Vice Chair. We wish them well. Until next time, take care.

Warm regards, Melanie.

Special Events to Diarise in April
*Tuesday, 3-Rescom @8h30 am 
*Tuesday, 3-Talk by NSRI @ 15h00 (National Sea Rescue 
Institute)
*Thursday, 5-Kind to Hearing from 10h00-13h00-
Boardroom
*Thursday, 5-Kathy Struwig-Jewellery & scarf sale @ 10am
*Tuesday, 10-Alida’s Fashion Pop up shop from 10-13h00
*Wednesday, 11 Evergreen Sales function @ 15h00
*Thursday, 12-Bingo @ 17h00 (R30: Book & Pay 
reception)
*Friday, 13-Claire taking pic’s for picture board from 
10h30
*Tuesday,17-Estate Planning & Wills @ 14h30 (Talk 
sponsored by Old Mutual) RSVP by 16 April
*Thursday, 19-Meet the team @ 14h30 (Arranged by 
Unique Health) Medical services offered

April 2018

A warm welcome to the newest 

members of the Evergreen 

family……

Wendy Stroberg (Apart 6) Not 

moved in yet

Condolences to the families of 

Heather McLachlan (Apart 237) 

Carol Gadd (Apart 247)

We said goodbye to 

Claire McKinnon (Apart 202)

Rod Myburgh (Apart 228)

Tracy Frankford won the 
Unique Health employee of 
the month during February. 

She is an astute nurse who is 
disciplined and caring. She 

regularly goes the extra mile 
with a radiant smile. Keep up 

the good work Tracy!

Kate Maver celebrated her 80th

birthday on 21 March. In the picture is 
her daughter Moira & grandchildren 



Residents enjoyed a wonderful St Patricks Day lunch prepared by Western Province Caterers 
on 17 March. Many joined in the day's celebration by dressing in green while others simply 
added a touch of green to their attire. Either way, it was a wonderful day.

A presentation by Dr’s Clark & Cholwill was held on Thursday 15 March. Thanks to
Lou Devine from Unique Health for arranging this event.



All I have learned from Noah's Ark.

ONE: Don't miss the boat.

TWO: Remember that we are all in the same boat!

THREE: Plan ahead. It wasn't raining when Noah built the Ark.

FOUR: Stay fit. When you're 80, someone may ask you to do something really big.

FIVE: Don't listen to critics; just get on with the job that needs to be done.

SIX: Build your future on high ground.

SEVEN: For safety's sake, travel in pairs.

EIGHT: Speed isn't always an advantage. The snails were on board with the cheetahs.

NINE: When you're stressed, float awhile.

TEN: Remember, the Ark was built by amateurs; the Titanic by professionals.

ELEVEN: No matter the storm, there's always a rainbow waiting.

Victor Pillay & 
Rosemary Swaisland 
searching for clues

The Amazing Race was held on Friday 2 March. Participants had 6 questions to answer and within no time 
the race was over. Below are the winners Paul & Audrey Selby, Hugh & Linda Till, Joan Jackson &  Claire 

McKinnon. Many thanks to Lesley & Magdalene De Wet & Margaret Clough for organising the event. Vivian 
Gottlieb  assisted with the tallying of scores and checking answers. Thanks to all who participated.



Laughter is good medicine.  Enjoy !

A  Minneapolis  couple decided to go to  Florida  to thaw out 
during a particularly icy winter.  They planned to stay at the 

same hotel where they spent their honeymoon 20 years 
earlier. 

  

Because of hectic schedules, it was difficult to coordinate 
their travel schedules  So, the husband left Minnesota and 
flew to Florida on Thursday, with his wife flying down the 

following day. 

 

The husband checked into the hotel.  There was a computer 
in his room, so he decided to send an email to his 

wife.  However, he accidentally left out one letter in her 
email address, and without realizing his error, sent the e-

mail. 

  

Meanwhile, somewhere in Houston , a widow had just 
returned home from her husband's funeral.  He was a 

minister who was called home to glory following a heart 
attack. 

  

The widow decided to check her e-mail expecting messages 
from relatives and friends.  After reading the first message, 

she screamed and fainted. 

  

The widow's son rushed into the room, found his mother on 
the floor, and saw the computer screen which read: 

To: My Loving Wife 

Subject: I've Arrived 

Date: July 19, 2010 

  

I know you're surprised to hear from me. They have 
computers here now and you are allowed to send emails to 
your loved ones. I've just arrived and have been checked in. 

  

I've seen that everything has been prepared for your arrival 
tomorrow.  Looking forward to seeing you then! Hope your 

journey is as uneventful as mine was. 

  

P. S.  Sure is freaking hot down here!!!! 

  
  

The Postman
One Monday morning the Postman is riding through 

the neighbourhood on his usual route, delivering the 
mail.
As he approaches one of the homes he noticed that 
both cars were still in the driveway. His wonder was 
cut short by Derek, the homeowner, coming out with 
a load of empty beer and liquor bottles for the 
recycling bin. 
'Wow Derek, looks like you guys had one hell of a 
party last night,' the Postman comments. 
Derek, in obvious pain, replies 'Actually we had it 
Saturday night. This is the first I have felt like moving 
since 4:00 am Sunday morning. We had about fifteen 
couples from around the neighbourhood over for 
some weekend fun and it got a bit wild. We all got so 
drunk around midnight that we started playing WHO 
AM I.' 
The Postman thinks a moment and says, 'How do you 
play WHO AM I?' 
'Well, all the guys go in the bedroom and we come 
out one at a time with a sheet covering us, and only 
our 'family jewels' showing through a hole in the 
sheet. Then the women try to guess who it is.' 
The Postman laughs and says, 'Sounds like fun. I'm 
sorry I missed that.' 
'Probably a good thing you did,' Derek responded. 
'Your name came up seven times

BOER SE GEBED

Die Boer baklei en gaan aan die skel met 
sy werkers.

Sy vrou vat hom simpatiek aan die hand 
en lei hom kamer toe.

“Nou gaan jy op jou knieë,” sê sy, “en 
praat jou hart uit teenoor die Here.”

“Heer”, begin die boer
“Johannes het weer die ploeg gebreek.
Jonas het die koeie in die gat laat val en
Karolis was alweer dronk.

Vader ek wil net graag weet of U hulle 
gaan kom haal of moet ek hulle vir U 
stuur.”
Amen
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